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April 3, 2024 
 
Mr. Michael A. Orton  
Dominion Energy Utah 
333 S State Street 
Salt Lake City, UT 84145 

 
 
 
 

 
Re: Dominion Energy Utah’s Application for Approval of the 2023 Year Budget for 

Energy Efficiency Programs and Market Transformation Initiative, Docket No. 22-
057-18; and Dominion Energy Utah’s Energy Efficiency Reports, 2024, Docket No. 
24-057-01 

 
Dear Mr. Orton: 
 
 On February 23, 2024, the Public Service Commission (PSC) issued a Notice of Filing 
and Comment Period seeking comments to determine whether to approve the expenses 
that exceeded the PSC-approved budgets for Dominion Energy Utah’s (DEU) ThermWise® 
Builder and Weatherization Rebate programs.  
 
 The Division of Public Utilities (DPU) submitted comments on March 13, 2024. DPU 
recommends the PSC approve DEU’s additional expenses over its respective budgets for the 
ThermWise® Builder and Weatherization Rebate programs. DPU notes DEU’s February 14, 
2024 Energy Efficiency report for the year ending December 31, 2023, indicated the 
expenses for all the programs combined completed the year 94.7 percent of the budget, 
leaving $1.5 million unspent. DEU explains the total amount overspent by the ThermWise® 
Builder and Weatherization Rebate programs was $281,738 combined.  
 
 Based on the PSC’s review of DPU’s comments and recommendation, the PSC 
approves the program expenses that exceeded the PSC-approved ThermWise® Builder and 
Weatherization Rebate program 2023 budgets in the amount of $281,738.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#333139 


